

Dear Minister:

As of September 19, 2023 the Affordable Housing Association of Nova Scotia’ statistics show that there are 1,035 people actively homeless in HRM. While the July 2023 Sleeping Rough Survey in July found 178 individual sleeping in the rough in areas surveyed.  Both of these statistics have shown growth since the last time these statistics were released.
The government’s support of the Out of the Cold shelter, the housing at the former DoubleTree by Hilton and Future Inn and the wrap around services offered is appreciated but the housing need has ballooned to include people who are employed or have been priced out of the housing market.  
Please respond to the urgent need for emergency housing as well as deeply affordable housing in Dartmouth.  The emergency housing offered needs to be more than an emergency shelter that only operates on a nightly basis.  This does not offer people the stability and security that people need to leave their tents and tiny shelters.
The private sector will not provide deeply affordable housing and so it becomes the role of government to ensure that there is a sufficient housing stock to meet the needs of people with low incomes. Although I am pleased about the recent announcement of 222 public housing units for the entire Province but this is not enough.  I urge you to make further investments including with other partners in HRM.

Yours sincerely,
